Minutes of the Faculty Assembly

August 20, 2010

The Asbury University Faculty Assembly convened at 9:05 on Tuesday, April 20, 2010 in Bennett-Bernard.  The meeting was opened with thanks, praise, and prayer.  New faculty were introduced and welcomed.
The minutes from the last meeting were approved.

Standing Committee and Administrative Reports

Lisa Harper gave an update on admissions.  We have more than 370 new students—this number is down from last year, particularly in first year students.  Interest from transfer students is up.  Interest in Asbury Academy is up.  Lisa thanked faculty for their ongoing help.
Bill Hall gave some preliminary totals on enrollment, numbers which will be changing over the coming weeks.  Advisee lists and first week rosters will arrive in CPO.  Student attendance records now need to be kept for every class throughout the entire semester.
Kathryn Hendershot went over the requirements for Asbury’s Cross Cultural Experience Program and distributed CCE manuals to faculty.
Verna Lowe reported that the Strategic Planning/Institutional Effectiveness audit is complete.  The Florida campus has also been audited and has received approval.  She announced that annual reports must be submitted by September 15.

Paul Dupree highlighted several projects done by Information Technology Services: among them an ITV room and a computer lab on the Orlando campus, an increase in internet bandwidth, new password aging procedures, several smart classrooms, and a new computer lab for the art department.  The procedures for online student evaluations will be reviewed this year.
Announcements

Morgan Tracy reported on departmental resources budgets.  Ongoing weeding of the collection is still needed.  The library has received a large collection of rare and valuable Wesley materials.  Faculty were encouraged to contact the library staff for help for any needs associated with their classes.
Paul Nesselroade encouraged faculty to attend and to consider speaking at the Brown Bag series.
Harold Rainwater announced that Asbury will be involved in a number of ways in the World Equestrian Games which will take place from September 25 to October 10, 2010.  An Asbury art exhibit dedicated to the horse is scheduled to coincide with the games.
The Wesleyan Heritage Conference will take place on October 4-6, 2010.  The focus will be on Women in the Wesleyan Tradition.
The Call Conference will take place on October 7-9, 2010.

 Penny Lamb asked faculty to submit names of students who would be good tutors.

The first of the Artist Series concerts will be October 8th.  On November 25th The American Shakespeare Center will be performing As You Like It.
All outside employment is to be described in detail, including hours/week involved, and delivered in writing to department chairs by September 1, 2010.

All Office Hours are to be posted, must be at least 6 hours a week, and need to be spread across multiple days.

Schedule
Provost’s Lunch will be at noon in the Gray Room.
Standing Committees will meet today at 1:30.  Advising begins at 3:45.
Classes begin on Monday, August 23.
Academic Convocation will be at 10:00 a.m. on Monday, August 23.  Faculty will march and wear regalia.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:04.

Respectfully Submitted,

Devin Brown

Faculty Secretary
